
 

 

Proposed Heritage Item 
Item 349 – Schedule 5 (Environmental Heritage) - Marrickville LEP 2011 

 

30 and 32 Schwebel Street, Marrickville, 2204  
30-[Lot 1, DP901253] & 32-[Lot 1, DP926827] 

Background Information 

 The two properties at 30 and 32 Schwebel Street were built in 1889; 

 The dwellings are located on the high side of 30 and 32 Schwebel Street are a pair of detached, 
narrow-fronted single storey sandstone cottages; 

 30 and 32 Schwebel Street are both situated on Lot 10 of the 1881 Warren Grove Estate 
subdivision; 

 Both house sites have tall sandstone retaining walls along their property street boundaries with 
cast iron palisade fencing above; 

 Stonemasons Alexander Munro and John McDonald built the properties and were the first 
residents of each property; 

 The historic Schwebel’s quarry was located close by and a possible source of the sandstone; 
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Modifications 
 No. 30 has an extensive gable-roofed rear addition, changes to the built form of the front 

veranda and changes to roof cladding; 

 No. 32 appears to have an updated front veranda from the 1910’s. 
 

Statement of Significance 

 The built form, materials and finishes of the houses are locally rare;   

 Sandstone houses are relatively rare in Marrickville LGA and usually indicate the proximity of 
quarries. 

 The quality of the dressed stonework on the facades of the two cottages indicates that the 
stonemasons Munro and McDonald may have been involved in the construction of the cottages; 

 The houses are relatively intact, with few alterations externally (mainly to roofing). 
 

Management Recommendations 

 A Heritage Impact Statement is required by Council to accompany any Development Application 
for non-minor work; 

 Further subdivision of the land is discouraged; 

 The overall built form, all materials and finishes should be retained and conserved; 

 Single storey extensions will be preferred over two-storey forms unless sound heritage reasoning 
is provided; and 

 Any development forward of the building line such as solid fences, high walls or car parking 
structures is strongly discouraged. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


